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The mornings 
are geƫng 

colder.  
The building 
doors do not 

open unƟl 
8:30am.  

Please plan 
your arrival 
accordingly. 

REMINDER 

UMASS LOWELL COLLABORATION 

UMass Lowell students worked with Carrie and Jen’s ESOL classes to teach  
them digital literacy skills. Throughout the 12 week program, students were intro-
duced to many new computer skills including beginner basics, internet browsing, 
and word processing. UMass will return in the Spring to work with different 
ESOL classes.  

No School Monday, January 15th  

Civil Rights / Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
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STUDENT SUCCESS CELEBRATION 

In November, we held our first Student Success CelebraƟon of the year!  We gathered together to recog‐
nize students who achieved goals in September, October, and November and students who obtained out‐
standing aƩendance in October.    

Thank you Superintendent Liam Skinner for joining in our celebraƟon, sharing your own experiences, and 
handing out cerƟficates. 

CERTIFICATES AWARDED     

Goal # of Students  Goal # of Students 

Outstanding AƩendance 63  Obtained a Driver's License 7 

Got a job 6  Voted in an ElecƟon 3 

Met a New Job Requirement 5  Took a School Leadership Role 27 

Increased Earnings 1  Started a Business 1 

Opened a Bank Account 3  Volunteered at a Community Organi‐
zaƟon 

5 

Obtained a Learner’s Permit 6  Special recogniƟon to Ana Rivera & Maria Lopez for 
their outstanding recycling job.  

Everyone was excited and happily cheered to share in each other’s achievements 

 After the awards were handed out, cake and coffee were served.  
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STUDENT ADVISORY       
MEETING (SAC) 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10 
 

 10:00 -11:00 am  

SCHOOL CLOSINGS AND DELAYS 

AAEC REWARDS PROGRAM 

Reward Center Hours: 

· Tuesday, January 16th for Liz, Meg (M-W), Martha, 
and HSE classes 

· Thursday, January 18th for Carrie, Jen, and Meg’s 

ATTENDANCE 

You are expected to be in class everyday and 
be on time. If you miss too many classes, you 
risk giving your space to someone who is on 
our wait list. 

If you know in advance you will be out, let your 
teacher (s) know. You can also email: 

· Sochitra:  sochan@lowell.k12.ma.us                     
(ESOL students)  

· Sarah:  swaterhouse@lowell.k12.ma.us          
(HSE students).   

Make sure to include your full name and 
teacher or group. 

BUILDING DOORS OPEN AT 8:30 AM 
CLASSES BEGIN AT 9:00 AM  

If there is NO SCHOOL in the Lowell Public Schools, ALL AAEC Morning and Evening classes  
are cancelled. This includes remote classes. 

If there is a one-hour delay, Morning ESOL classes will begin at 10:00 am and HSE classes will 
begin at 11:00 am. Evening classes will meet at the regularly scheduled time. 

School cancellation or delay information can be found by: 

· Visiting our website, https://www.lowell.k12.ma.us/adulted 

· Looking on our Facebook Page—Frederick Abisi Adult Education 
Center 

· Watching the local news  

· Listening to WCAP (980AM) or WBZ (1030AM) 
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HISET & GED TESTING INFORMATION 

Upcoming TesƟng Dates at AAEC 
Appointments are scheduled through your Vendor account at GED.com or HiSET.org. 

Residents of Massachusetts who desire to earn a High School Equivalency credential have the choice of two 
exams: the GED® or the HiSET®.  Candidates must pass all subject tests in: the GED® exam, the HiSET® 
exam, or a combination of both exams. These exams are comparable in terms of passing rates and complexi-
ty, but they do vary in some ways. For example, the GED is only computer based, but the HiSET can be tak-
en on computer or paper.    

In 2022-2023, the DESE made a number of policy changes to assist candidates: 

· Candidates have the option to take any subject test in English or Spanish. All credentials will be 
issued in English. 

·  HiSET/GED Testing is FREE!  The Commonwealth of Massachusetts will pay for a candidate's 
first HiSET® or GED® test in each subject, plus two retakes per subject. Enter the correct voucher 
code at checkout.  

HISET GED 
 

· Create your account at hiset.org.  

· If you created a HiSET account with ETS prior 
to October 2022, you will need to   create a 
new myHiset account.  Be sure to use the 
same last name and email address, to ensure 
that your test scores are transferred. 

· When scheduling any HiSET test, use   promo 
code: MAHISET at checkout.  

· Create your account at ged.com 

· When scheduling any subject test for the first time, 
use promo code:  MAFREEGED1  

· Those who opt to take the GED remotely,  must first 
pass the GED Ready subject test. GED Ready tests 
can be purchased in your GED   account. 

· To retest at a Test Center, use the promo code:  
MARETAKE 

 

GED Computer-Based     
Testing 

Thursdays at 12:30 pm 

Weekend Testing 

HISET Paper-based testing will 
not be offered until February due 
to a printing issue of new books. 

HiSET Computer-Based 

Testing 

Thursdays at 12:30 pm 

January 18th 

February 8th 

One subject test  

may be scheduled and limited to 
Math, Science, or Social Studies tests 

only 

Friday, January 19th &    
February 9th 

(Beginning at 5:00 pm) 

Saturday,  January 20th & 
February 10th 

(Beginning at 8:00 am) 

January 4th 

February 15th 
 

 

One subject test may be scheduled. 

Abisi Adult Education Center is an official Test Center for both exams.  GED appointments will be 
released 30 days prior to the scheduled test date.  



 

January 2024  Page 5 

 

AAEC ACTIVITIES & INFORMATION 

NOVEMBER’S MASSHIRE JOB FAIR  

The Lowell Senior Center was the locaƟon for MassHire's most recent job fair. Representa‐
Ɵves from 20 companies were there with informaƟon about their companies and what jobs 
were available.  Career Advisor Margie Miller from Abisi Adult EducaƟon accompanied 6 stu‐
dents aƩended this job fair.  Close to 100 other job seekers were also there looking for work. 

The Abisi students chose to go to specific companies that were of interest to them.  The    
students brought prepared resumes and gave them to the company representaƟves.  The 
students commented that the atmosphere was very posiƟve. It was a very helpful                
experience to engage with the employers and to discuss available job openings. The students 
were glad they aƩended. 

The MassHire staff was impressed with the students. They had resumes prepared to pass out 
and had dressed for success.  They made a great impression!  It was a worthwhile day. Check 
with your AAEC Advisor about other upcoming hiring events. 

Contact your Career and Educational Advisors for more information on upcoming events, job fairs, 
and trainings available or if you are interested in becoming a MassHire member. 

Margie Miller Cindy Taft Martha McQuaide 

Wednesday, Thursday, & Friday 

8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
 

mmiller@lowell.k12.ma.us 

Her office is the back of Room 5 

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 

8:00 am to 1:00 pm 
 

ctaft@lowell.k12.ma.us 

Her office is the back of Room 6 

Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday 

9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
 

mmcquaide@lowell.k12.ma.us 

Her office is the back of Room 6 
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CELEBRATING THE HOLIDAYS TOGETHER 

THANKSGIVING 

ESOL and HSE students had a busy month learning all about Thanksgiving and its history. Teachers 
led several different lessons and hands-on activities which allowed students to expand their 
knowledge about this national holiday.  

Students shared how Thanksgiving, or similar holidays, are celebrated in their native countries. They 
created slideshows on family traditions, learned about the history of the cranberry, made table cen-
terpieces, crafted some cute turkey, and shared a feast..  
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HOLIDAY PARTIES 

Everyone had a good time at our Holiday celebration.  Students played games, sang carols, and 
made crafts,.  Delicious food, sweet treats, and hot chocolate topped off the celebration.   

Plenty of food from many countries 
 
Christmas excitement was in the air at 
the Cambodian Mutual Assistance    
Association (CMAA). On Wednesday, 
Kathy and Martha's classes joined    
together for Christmas bingo and songs 
while enjoying cupcakes and         
cookies. The “Yankee Swap” brought a 
lot of laughter.  Later, students provid-
ed a buffet of food from their many         
countries.  It was an American      
Christmas party!    
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In keeping with our tradition, the AAEC Holiday Tree 
Raffle successfully raised $685.  This money will be 
donated to It’s All About the Kids Foundation 
INC. They are a  local non-profit organization that 
helps Greater Lowell families and children with food, 
clothing, and gifts during the holiday season, and 
provides emergency assistance year-round. They 
work with social workers and guidance counselors in 
the Lowell Public Schools and other local agencies, 
serving over 300 families. 

Thank you to those who helped to sell the raffle 
tickets and to everyone who bought the tickets 

to help make this fundraiser so successful. 

Congratulations to Sreyleak Yang, an ESOL student 
in Liz’s class, who won the Holiday Money Tree. 

AAEC HOLIDAY TREE RAFFLE SPECIAL THANK YOU 

ELIZABETH K. TSAPATSARIS 

A special thank you goes out to the students 
who helped make our building making our build-
ing festive and brought in food to share; as well 
as teachers and staff who helped make this 
event successful.  

Elizabeth Tsapatsaris was a dedicated teacher at our adult education center for many years. In 1988, a me-
morial scholarship was founded to honor her passion for teaching adults. 

In addition to three scholarships offered at graduation each year, the Tsapatsaris family donated 25 Market 
Basket gift cards to be awarded to AAEC students at our holiday celebration. 

A special thank you goes to Alexis Tsapatsaris and the Curtis Family, generous benefactors of the Abisi 
Adult Education Center, for their continued support . 
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AAEC CITIZENSHIP CLASS—NEW SESSION 

VISIT TO CITY HALL 

On November 14, students from Carrie and Jen’s classes went on a field trip to City Hall in Low-
ell.  In their social studies classes, the students had learned about the City of Lowell’s government. 
Now they got to see where their city leaders work in person.  
 

First, the students were given a tour of City Hall by the mayor’s assistant, Erastus Mwangi. Students 
visited the Mayor’s Office and the Mayor’s Reception Room. They also saw the City Council Cham-
ber. This is where the City Council holds its meetings each week.  
 

The students then had the opportunity to meet City Manager Tom Golden. The City Manager is the 
head of all the people that work for the city. It’s his job to make sure that what the City Council wants 
is put into action. Mr. Golden gave the students more information about Lowell’s government and 
answered their questions. He was very welcoming and friendly.  
 

Thank you Mr. Golden and Mr. Mwangi for making the students’ visit to City Hall both enjoyable and 
educational. 

In-Person:  AAEC Room 12 Thursdays—9-30 to 11:30 am starting February 1, 2021 

Remote:  Via Zoom Tuesdays—6:00 to 7:00 pm starting January 30, 2024 OR 

Wednesdays—6:00 to 7:00 pm starting January 31, 2024  

For more informaƟon or to enroll in a class, please email Gail at gforman@lowell.k12.ma.us.  You may also call or text 
Gail at (978) 918-3519  

Choose ONE class to attend:  

Frederick Abisi Adult Education Citizenship Course  

This 10 Week Citizenship Course covers the naturalization process and prepares students for the 
citizenship interview.  
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CITIZENSHIP CORNER 

A Helpful Tool to Use: USCIS Early Filing Calculator 

As a lawful permanent resident, or Green Card holder, you may apply for naturalizaƟon when you meet all 
the requirements to become a U.S. ciƟzen. Form N-400, ApplicaƟon for NaturalizaƟon, is the form used to 
apply for U.S. ciƟzenship.  United States CiƟzenship and ImmigraƟon Services (USCIS) allows early filing of the 
N-400 form. 

You may file the N-400 applicaƟon 90 calendar days before you complete your conƟnuous residence require‐
ment if your eligibility for naturalizaƟon is based upon being a: 

· Permanent resident for at least 5 years; or 

· Permanent resident for at least 3 years if you are married to a U.S. ciƟzen 

On its website, USCIS provides a free tool called the USCIS Early Filing Calculator. This tool helps you deter‐
mine your 90-day early filing date. This date is important because if you apply earlier than 90 days before you 
are eligible, USCIS will return your N-400 applicaƟon.  

To use the Early Filing Calculator, you will need your Green Card and the date you became a lawful perma‐
nent resident.  You can find this date on your Green Card at “Resident Since.”  

Here is an example on how to use the USCIS Early Filing Calculator: 

Permanent Resident Since: 03/21/2019. Add 5 years to the date; if married to a U.S. ciƟzen, add 3 years. This 
gives you your Permanent Resident Anniversary Date. 

Permanent Resident Anniversary Date: 03/21/2024. Enter this date into the calculator. 

 

 

As long as this permanent resident has met all other eligibility requirements, the earliest date she can apply 
for naturalizaƟon would be on December 22, 2023.  

The USCIS Early Filing Calculator, along with the instrucƟons on how to use it, can be found at hƩps://
www.uscis.gov/forms/uscis-early-filing-calculator 

(If you have any quesƟons about how to use the Early Filing Calculator, please ask Adriana or Gail.) 
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LOWELL PUBLIC SCHOOLS—COVID-19 GUIDELINES 

With an increase in COVID-19 cases, this is a good time to remind you all of the current COVID protocol for 
public schools, which can be found here:  

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-isolation-and-exposure-guidance-for-children-and-staff-in-child-
care-k-12-out-of-school-time-ost-and-recreational-campprogram-settings 

Guidance for Children and Staff in Child Care, K-12, OST, and Recreational Camp Settings: 
· Quarantine is no longer required nor recommended for children or staff in these settings, regardless of vac-

cination status or where the exposure occurred. All exposed individuals may continue to attend programming 
as long as they remain asymptomatic. Those who can mask should do so until Day 10, and it is recommended 
that they test on Day 6 of exposure. If symptoms develop, follow the guidance for symptomatic individuals, 
below. 

· Students and staff who test positive must isolate for at least 5 days. If they are asymptomatic or symptoms 
are resolving and they have been fever free without the use of fever-reducing medicine for 24 hours, they 
may return to programming after Day 5 and should wear a high-quality mask through Day 10: 

· If the individual is able to mask, they must do so through Day 10. 
 

· If the individual has a negative test on Day 5 or later, they do not need to mask. 

· If the individual is unable to mask, they may return to programming with a negative test on Day 5 or 
later. 

· Symptomatic individuals can remain in their school or program if they have mild symptoms, are tested imme-
diately onsite, and that test is negative. Best practice would also include wearing a mask, if possible, until 
symptoms are fully resolved. For symptomatic individuals, DPH recommends a second test within 48 hours if 
the initial test is negative. 

· If the symptomatic individual cannot be tested immediately, they should be sent home and allowed to return 
to their program or school if symptoms remain mild and they test negative, or they have been fever-free for 
24 hours without the use of fever-reducing medication and their symptoms are resolving, or if a medical pro-
fessional makes an alternative diagnosis. A negative test is strongly recommended for return.   

Additionally, FREE at-home COVID tests are again available. To claim yours, visit https://special.usps.com/
testkits  or call 1-800-232-0233. 

*graphic courtesy of Wesƞield Regional Health Dept. 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION  
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Visit www.likelowell.com, for more acƟviƟes and 
events happening through the City of Lowell. 
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School AcƟviƟes Calendar 

January 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

Reward Center 
Open 

CBT starting 
@ 12:30pm  

CBT starting 
@ 8:00am  

PBT starting 
@ 5:00pm  

PBT starting 
@ 8:00am  

ConversaƟon Class 
9:30—11:30 am  

Rm 10 

ConversaƟon Class 
9:30—11:30 am  

Rm 10 

ConversaƟon Class 
9:30—11:30 am  

Rm 10 

ConversaƟon Class 
9:30—11:30 am  

Rm 10 

Safety Drill 
Donna, Meg and 
Kathy’s classes 

Reward Center 
Open 

Welcome! 
New ESOL  
Students 

Welcome! 
New HSE  
Students 

Student Advisory 
10—11am  

Computer Lab 

Safety Drill 

CBT starting 
@ 12:30pm  

CBT starting 
@ 5:00pm  

Welcome! 
New ESOL  
Students 

Welcome! 
New ESOL  
Students 


